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The Texas Association of Community Schools (TACS) is an organization that
works primarily for and with the small and mid-sized school districts of our
state. Our membership is open to all school districts with one traditional high
school or those with an ADA of 12,000 students or fewer. We appreciate
this opportunity to speak of our members’ concerns regarding funding for
the needs of the special education students in our state’s schools.

Of primary concern to our members is the idea being discussed of sending
state money to private schools, whether that money is used to educate all of
their students or is specifically earmarked for special education services. Our
members are equally concerned with the practice of the state directly
funding parents of special education students with the fiscal resources to
privately engage services and/or therapies for their child. Anyone who has
worked in public education for any time knows that special education has
been significantly underfunded in Texas for decades. The federal
Department of Education has sanction TEA with corrective actions because
of state policies that have been enacted in the past. TACS and its members
worry that a voucher program for special education services to private
institutions, vendors, or parents will only reduce the state’s maintenance of
financial support to its public schools and bring even more federal oversight.
State funding must be distributed to the local school districts to bring about
improved student outcomes.

Additionally, TACS and its members support funding special education based
on each child’s special education intensity rather than on time spent in
special education settings. Of course, we all understand and appreciate that
a transition period could be necessary to successfully evolve to this new
funding strategy.

The state of Texas is facing a shortage of teachers, and it is most evident in
the availability of certified special education teachers. This is not news to
you. While the shortages affect school districts across the state, the lack of
special education educators is particularly critical in our small and mid-sized
schools. State help with increased salaries for these teachers would be most
helpful.
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